Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004  
re: Coronation budget and spend
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:

(1) Please state how much the council has allocated to spend, or expects to spend, on events and materials to mark the coronation of King Charles III. Please provide a detailed breakdown of the budget if possible.

Answer:
Leicester City Council won’t be spending any of its own budget, funding is from Department for Culture, Media & Sport (DCMS) directly.
Please see attached letter from DCMS for the overall budget allocated to the Council for The King’s Coronation and Eurovision 2023.

Attached spreadsheet shows the current estimated draw down.  The final figure is not currently available as this will be assessed after the events and the Council is advising you of this as required by Section 1(1) of the Act.


(2) Please state how much of this budget has already been spent at the time of this request. 

See above

(3) Please state whether the council has received any communications that relate to the coronation from the Department for Digital, Culture, Media and Sport.

Yes

(4) Please provide copies of communications that relate to the coronation that have been received by the council from the Department for Digital, Culture, Media and Sport. 

Please see attached letter.  

A small amount of information has been redacted as the Council considers that to be an absolute exemption under Section 40(2) (personal data), and this therefore constitutes a refusal under Section 17 of the Act. 

The Council judges that disclosure to the wider world under the Act would constitute a breach of Data Protection principles, notably Principle 1-fair, lawful and transparent processing and Principle 2 – processing for specified, legitimate & explicit purposes. 

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
